From:
 Deanna Crawford

 To:
 Bill Ferrigno

 Cc:
 City Council Email

Subject: Broadview Chase - Public Comment

Date: Tuesday, September 17, 2024 8:52:29 AM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from deanna.crawford913@gmail.com. <u>Learn why</u> this is important

Good morning. Please accept the following as public comment related to the proposed Ordinance making Broadview Chase temporarily one way.

I am a resident of Lantern Chase, in the far northwest corner of the City limits. Those of us in Lantern Chase have been patiently waiting for YEARS for a convenient way to access Troy road, and therefore, the schools - Dempsey and Hayes. This access has historically been anticipated to be the long-awaited Merrick extension.

I attended a prior Planning meeting virtually during Covid where the Board specifically discussed the opportunity for the NW residents to be able to utilize Park View as an alternative until the Merrick extension was completed - because the Park View project was moving along faster than the Merrick extension. This use of Broadview Chase was intentional on the City's part and the increased traffic was expected.

Many of us - including DPS Transportation - use this route to get to/from school twice per day.

What is needed at the Broadview Chase/Cambridge intersection is a temporary stop sign on Cambridge (due to the curve), until traffic is once again relieved when the Merrick extension is complete.

The City - instead of a temporary one way band aid - needs to make every effort to provide support, assistance and oversight to the Merrick extension so that it can open as soon as possible, thereby alleviating the traffic on Broadview Chase and Park Vista.

Thank you.

--

Deanna Crawford 614-589-6705